
     political dominion and sovereignty over it.  For many years
     before that admission it had been reserved from sale by the
     proper authorities of the United States for military purposes,
     and occupied by them as a military post. The jurisdiction of the
     United States over it during this time was necessarily
     paramount.  But in 1861 Kansas was admitted into the Union upon
     an equal footing with the original States, that is, with the
     same rights of political dominion and sovereignty, subject like
     them only to the Constitution of the United States.  Congress
     might undoubtedly, upon such admission, have stipulated for
     retention of the political authority, dominion and legislative
     power of the United States over the Reservation, so long as it
     should be used for military purposes by the government; that is,
     it could have excepted the place from the jurisdiction of
     Kansas, as one needed for the uses of the general government.
     But from some cause, inadvertence perhaps, or over-confidence
     that a recession of such jurisdiction could be had whenever
     desired, no such stipulation or exception was made. * * *
     [Emphasis added.]

Almost the same language was used by the Supreme Court of Kansas in
Clay v. State, 4 Kan. 49 (1866), and another suggestion of judicial
recognition of this doctrine is to be found in an earlier case in the
Supreme Court of the United States, Langford v. Monteith, 102 U.S.
145 (1880), in which it was held that when an act of congress
admitting a State into the Union provides, in accordance with a
treaty, that the lands of
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an Indian tribe shall not be a part of such State or Territory, the
new State government has no jurisdiction over them.  The enabling
acts governing the admission of several of the States provided that
exclusive jurisdiction over certain areas was to be reserved to the
United States.  In view of these development, an earlier opinion of
the United States Attorney General indicating that a State
legislature, as distinguished from a State constitutional convention,
had to give the consent to transfer jurisdiction specified in the
Federal Constitution (12 Ops. A.G. (1868)), would seem inapplicable
to a Federal reservation of jurisdiction.
     Since Congress has the power to create States out of territories
and to prescribe the boundaries of the new States, the retention of
exclusive legislative jurisdiction over a federally owned area
within the State is admitted into the Union would not appear to pose
any serious constitutional difficulties.

     No federal legislative jurisdiction without consent, cession, or
reservation.--It scarcely needs to be said that unless there has been
a transfer of jurisdiction (1) pursuant to clause 17 by a Federal
acquisition of land with State consent, or (2) by cession from the
State to the Federal Government, or unless the Federal Government has
reserved jurisdiction upon the admission of the State, the Federal
Government possesses no legislative jurisdiction over any area within
a State, such jurisdiction being for exercise entirely by the State,
subject to non-interference by the State with Federal functions, and
subject to the free exercise by the Federal Government of rights

http://www.constitution.org/juris/fjur/2fj3.txt

http://www.constitution.org/juris/fjur/2fj3.txt (3 of 21) [12/26/2001 9:56:46 PM]



                                 46

with respect to the use, protection, and disposition of its property.

     NECESSITY OF STATE ASSENT TO TRANSFER OF JURISDICTION TO FEDERAL
GOVERNMENT: Constitutional consent.--The Federal Government cannot,
by unilateral action on its part, acquire legislative jurisdiction
over any area within the exterior boundaries of a State.  Article I,
section 8, clause 17, of the Constitution, provides that legislative
jurisdiction may be transferred pursuant to its terms only with the
consent of the legislature of the State in which is located the area
subject to the jurisdictional transfer.  As was indicated in chapter
II, the consent requirement of article I, section 8, clause 17, was
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intended by the framers of the Constitution to preserve the States'
jurisdictional integrity against Federal encroachment.
     State cession or Federal reservation.--The transfer of
legislative jurisdiction pursuant to either of the two means not
spelled out in the Constitution likewise requires the assent of the
State in which is located the area subject to the jurisdictional
transfer.  Where legislative jurisdiction is transferred pursuant to
a State cession statute, the State has quite clearly assented to the
transfer of legislative jurisdiction to the Federal Government, since
the enactment of a State cession statute is a voluntary act on the
part of the legislature of the State.
     The second method not spelled out in the Constitution of vesting
legislative jurisdiction in the Federal Government, namely, the
reservation of legislative jurisdiction by the Federal Government at
the time statehood is granted to a Territory, does not involve a
transfer of legislative jurisdiction to the Federal Government by a
State, since the latter never had jurisdiction over the area with
respect to which legislative jurisdiction is reserved.  While, under
the second method of vesting legislative jurisdiction in the Federal
Government, the latter may reserved such jurisdiction without
inquiring as to the wishes or desires of the people of the Territory
to which statehood has been granted, nevertheless, the people of the
Territory involved have approved, in at least a technical sense, such
reservation.  Thus, the reservation of legislative jurisdiction
constitutes, in the normal case, one of the terms and conditions for
granting statehood, and only if all of the terms and conditions are
approved by a majority of the Territorial legislature, is statehood
granted.
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     NECESSITY OF FEDERAL ASSENT: Express consent required by R. S.
355.--Acquiescence, or acceptance, by the Federal Government, as well
as by the State, is essential to the transfer of legislative
jurisdiction to the Federal Government.  When legislative
jurisdiction is reserved by the Federal Government at the time
statehood is granted to a Territory, it is, of course, obvious that
the possession of legislative jurisdiction meets with the approval of
the Federal Government.  When legislative jurisdiction is to be
transferred by a State to the Federal Government either pursuant to
article I, section 8, clause 17, of the Constitution, or by means of
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